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“Serving school communities by providing Christian learning and support” 

Still Serving Schools through ‘Lockdown’! 

 

On 20
th
 March, school buildings across the country closed down to all but a small number of staff, 

vulnerable pupils and children of key workers.  Just a few days before, following government 
guidance, we closed the BSCWT office and our staff began working from home.  However, while 
schools have continued to provide education to pupils remotely, so we also have been continuing to 
serve and support our local schools.  We are so grateful to God for providing us with many 
opportunities to do this.  

 

As we are all well aware, the last few months have been extraordinary and unprecedented in so many ways.  But I 
am thrilled at how our team has responded to the challenge of finding ways to serve school pupils and staff.  These 
ways have certainly been different to our ‘usual’ methods, and you can read about them in this newsletter, but we 
have found school communities – pupils, staff and parents - expressing their gratitude that we have stood with them 
during such difficult times. 

 

Finally, please allow me to apologise for the timing of this newsletter being later than usual.  Back in May, we 
decided to delay its publication to give us a bit more time to deal with the circumstances we have all been facing.  
Thank you for your patience and understanding and for continuing to stand with us.  I hope you enjoy reading our 
news about serving schools during ‘lockdown’.            Ian Kemble, Director of Schools Work 

Remember Easter?! 

 

At the end of last term, we had a full 3½-week 
timetable of Easter lessons booked in primary schools!   
Sadness to Joy is our infants’ lesson which tells the 
story of Easter through acting, interaction and 
dressing up; Easter Cracked is a workshop aimed at 
exploring the mysteries of Easter with older Juniors; 
and the Easter Prayer Space provides a reflective space 
for asking big questions around themes based in the Easter Story.    

 

We managed a week of these projects before government guidance 
led to schools closing down to most staff and pupils.  However, that 
was not the end of our involvement with schools at Easter: we were 
able to send out the lesson plans and resources to some schools for 
their teachers to adapt and use with their students wherever they were!   

 

Sue Evans, Schools Worker 

A Year 6 teacher wrote this to us:  
“I did the It’s Your Move workshop with my 
class this morning and it went brilliantly 
well.  Gold stars all round to Rosie and the 
team! Please pass on my thanks and   
appreciation.”  
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At the time of writing, the ‘assembly’ messages we have 
created and posted on YouTube for our local primary and 
secondary schools have been viewed nearly 800 times!  
Themes include Easter, Daniel and the Lions’ Den, and 
‘Responding to challenging times’.  You can find our new 
YouTube channel at https://www.youtube.com/channel/
UCMM4YgW283dpcMMCdSEiusw/. 

 

 
 

Every fortnight during ‘lockdown’, we have been 
creating activity resources for the pupils who come to 
our lunchtime clubs.  We have called this “Explore at 
Home” and we are grateful that schools have been 
glad to send the resources on to the pupils at home.  
Topics explored have included forgiveness, 
resurrection and the Holy Spirit.  

 
 

Like us, many organisations have been working hard 
to create helpful resources.  So we’ve been pulling 
together links to the best relevant educational and 
mental health resources we can find, posting them 
on our website and telling schools about it.  You can 
find the page at www.bscwt.org/resources-2020. 

 
 

The coronavirus crisis has had a huge impact on school 
staff, as one group of key workers.  We have the 
privilege of knowing many of those staff members in 
local schools, so we’ve been keeping in touch with them 
to offer support and encouragement and to remind them 
that they are in our thoughts and prayers. 

Do you shop online at Amazon?  If so, why not use Amazon Smile at www.smile.amazon.co.uk.  Select 

the Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust as your charity and Amazon will make a small donation to BSCWT 
from every qualifying purchase you make. 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCMM4YgW283dpcMMCdSEiusw/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCMM4YgW283dpcMMCdSEiusw/
https://bscwt.org/resources-2020
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/


 

 

 

 

 
 

 

As we look forward to schools opening up again to 
all pupils in the future, we have been preparing for 
when we are able to join them again.  We’ve been 
making plans for our lunchtime clubs next year as 
well as preparing group resources to support the 
many young people and children who may 
continue to struggle with their mental health in the 
coming months. 

 

 
 

Praying for our local schools is vital, so we have continued 
to pray during the pandemic.  This has included keeping 
our weekly Team Prayer Meetings going using Zoom.  It’s 
been great to have so many of our volunteers and 
supporters join us for these times of prayer.  

 

 
 

Despite most pupils being at home, we have still been 
able to find safe and appropriate ways to keep in touch 
with some of the pupils we usually support in schools.  
These have included greetings cards, emails, phone 
calls and even delivering food parcels. 

 
 
 
 

For news of our It’s Your Move project, see page 1, and 
Gelila’s and Rosie’s words to the left and below. 

Please note that all contributions from our furloughed staff were 
written before they went on furlough! 

BACK TO SCHOOL SUNDAY / EDUCATION SUNDAY is on 30th August or 6th/13th September 2020.  
This is an even more important occasion than usual given that many pupils have not been in school since March.  
Please mark this occasion in your church services to pray for pupils and staff as they return to schools.   
Visit www.prayforschools.org/btswg/ and www.educationsunday.org for more information. 

FOR 

https://www.prayforschools.org/btswg/
https://www.cte.org.uk/Groups/234838/Home/Resources/Education_Sunday/Education_Sunday.aspx


 

 

 

BSCWT is a Local  
Mission Partner of 

PRAY:  We believe praying for our local schools, 
children and young people is really important.  Please 
contact us to: 

• Request our weekly prayer email, termly prayer 
calendar and newsletter by email or post.  Contact 
us at office@bscwt.org or 01277 249275 or visit   
https://forms.gle/VUjcfbi1QhuSNvFP6.  

• Start a prayer group for schools in your church or 
start/join a prayer group for a particular school.   

• Just pray — on your own or with others! 

GIVE: BSCWT depends on the continued 
generosity of people who support us financially.  If 
you’d like to support the work financially, please: 
 

• Set up a standing order or a donation via your 
online banking.  Please contact us for a Gift Aid 
Declaration form, if applicable (or download one 
from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Contact us for a standing order mandate (or 
download one from www.bscwt.org/downloads). 

 

• Donate online at www.give.net or send a cheque 
to our office address (see front of newsletter). 

 

• For on-line banking/standing orders, please 
contact the BSCWT office for our bank account 
details. 

VOLUNTEER: There are over 40 people who 
give their time and energy to volunteer with BSCWT: 

 

• Our Associate Workers volunteer with us in 
schools, working with children and young people. 

 

• Our Trustees oversee the running of the Trust.  

 

• Our Support Teams assist the Staff and Trustees by 
doing important tasks in areas such as prayer, 
finance, human resources, policy-writing, events, 
monitoring and publicity. 

 

• Our Church Reps help us to liaise with our local 
churches. 

 

• We are also open to applications from people 
interested in doing an internship or work experience 
with us. 

Brentwood Schools Christian Worker Trust (‘BSCWT’) is a registered charity in England & Wales No: 1172358 
Registered office: c/o Shenfield High School, Alexander Lane, Shenfield, Brentwood, Essex, CM15 8RY 

If you no longer wish to receive 
communications from BSCWT, 
please contact us via the office  

at office@bscwt.org to be 
removed from our circulations. 

How can you be involved?   
If you are a Christian with a passion for schools, 
education, children and young people, and think 
you might be interested in being involved, please 
get in touch with us at the BSCWT office.  Please 
join with us to: 

VIEW FROM THE CHAIR:    
 

The Spring Newsletter saw Australia suffering 
from terrible bush fires and the world looked on 
in sadness at their plight. What a difference 5 
months make. Now the world battles the 
enemy of Covid-19 and this time it is a shared 
pain.  Who would have predicted the effects 
on lives, economies and the total change to 
our way of life?  

 

Through all this, I am comforted by the words of Jeremiah 
29:11: “For I know the plans I have for you, declares the 
Lord, plans for welfare and not for evil, to give you a future 
and a hope.” God has reminded the world that he is in 
control, whether it likes it or not. 

 

And so what of the Trust? Schools closure has obviously 
impacted on our work, but has in no way stopped it. The 
Trustees are very grateful for the way our staff have adapted 
to the new situation, working magnificently to support 
schools and individuals as best they can. Going forward, 
difficult decisions have been necessary, but showing the 
love of Christ to the young people of Brentwood prevails. 
During this time of trial, I pray that, whatever your 
circumstances, the love of God will shine through and 
strengthen you.  Thank you.   
 

   Kevin Gilderson, Chair of Trustees 

June Morrison 
 

It was with great sadness that we heard of June Morrison’s 
passing on 17

th
 March, after a long battle with illness.  June 

was a wonderful member of the BSCWT community, having 
been on our Management Committee and also having 
served as our Church Rep for St. Stephen’s Church for many 
years.  We are so grateful for her significant contribution to 
our work and our thoughts and prayers are with her family.   
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